Memo

To: Munster Town Council

CC: Town Manager Dustin Anderson

Clerk Treasurer Wendy Mis

From: Chief of Police Stephen Scheckel

Date: November 16, 2020

Re: Police Squad Car Bids

On Friday, November 6, 2020, sealed bids for the purchase of six (6) Police Department vehicles, were opened. The Police Department will be trading in six (6) vehicles and purchasing six (6) new vehicles, which will be paid for by lease purchase. Two (2) sealed bids were received from the following dealerships: Bosak Ford-Burns Harbor, Indiana and Terry's Ford-Peotone, Illinois. Both bids included non-collusion affidavits and bid bonds. The bids were as follows:

Bosak Ford:

Total Cost for 6 Vehicles \$220,556.00

Minus 6 Trade-In Vehicles \$ 22,500.00

Total Cost \$198,056.00

Terry's Ford:

Total Cost for 6 Vehicles \$218,087.00

Minus 6 Trade-in Vehicles \$ 33,000.00

Total Cost \$185,087.00

Based on the above numbers, we respectfully request the Munster Town Council award the bid to Terry's Ford of Peotone, Illinois. Equipment for the new squads will also be purchased through the lease purchase program.